
1. Due to the pandemic/quarantine/fires, I  have new family responsibilities, including 
homeschooling our daughter, so I will be stepping out of the Materials office at the end of 
COMO Kirkwood’s term, spending the rest of my time in the position training my replacement to 
take over with a smooth transition.   I recommend Deputy DSO Alfred Wooten.  
 

2. In the meantime, the Materials team is preparing for newly elected officer frocking during 
October webinar.  Once we have the names, addresses, and orders for the newly elected, we 
will start the shipping process. 

      
3. Rolling Fleet ADSO Brandenberg is dealing with emergencies and nothing to report yet. 
 
Finally, I’d like to say what an honor it’s been serving the District under Commodores Collins, 
Thomas, Smith, and Kirkwood.  It’s been great getting to know  so many generous members of the 
Coast Guard Auxiliary, and I look forward to seeing you all again soon. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
George 


